UPPER CHATTAHOOCHEE RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

JUNE 14, 2012
DAHLONEGA, GEORGIA


The Supervisors of the Upper Chattahoochee River Soil and Water Conservation met on Thursday, June 14, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. at the United Community Bank in Dahlonega, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  George Lyons, Charlie Tatum, Leonard Ridings, E. H. Reid, Tracy L. Grizzle, Kenneth Beasley, David Sills and Edsel Nix.  Supervisors absent were:  Morris Frady and Gilbert Barrett.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Buddy Belflower, Mary Sue Ridings, Russell Biggers and Louise McPherson.
Chairman Ridings presided and Supervisor Beasley gave the invocation.
The minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion by Beasley and seconded by Tatum.  The motion passed.
Ridings gave the treasury report.  A motion was made by Tatum and seconded by Nix to approve the report as mailed.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the Annual Plan of Work has been turned in and the district will need to complete the district audit by the next district meeting.  Amos read response letters to the Safe Dams Program on inspections that had been done on watershed structures in the district.  A motion was made by Sills and seconded by Nix to send the letters.  The motion passed.  Amos also reported that he held a recertification class and delivered the check to Lyons.  He stated that the NACD Southeastern Meeting will be held July 29-31, 2012 in Destin FL.  He reviewed the new travel policy for district supervisors.

Erosion and sediment control plans were reported as follows:  
Dawson County – two (2) plans submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Sills and seconded by Grizzle.

Forsyth County – sixty-nine (69) plans were submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Ridings and seconded by Reid.
Habersham County - two (2) plans were submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Lyons and seconded by Tatum.

White County – one (1) plan submitted for ratification.  The plan was approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Sills.  The motions passed.
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District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  He reported that they are working with producers to keep them on schedule with the EQIP contracts.  Soil Conservationist McPherson reported that she met with North Forsyth High School to lay out an outdoor classroom.
Nix reported on RC&D activities.  He reported that the Council received nineteen (19) applications for the executive director position and they hope to make a decision soon.
In other district business:  Lyons reported that the district’s CD will mature July 5, 2012 and the supervisors agreed to let Lyons take care of the investment.  Ridings reported that Lanier Tech has been reserved for the Affiliate Members Meeting and after discussion a motion was made by Tatum and seconded by Grizzle to have Johnny’s BBQ cater the event.  The motion passed.
The next meeting will be Thursday, July 12, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in Dawson County.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.







submitted by,







_________________________







Robert Amos

06/28/12




Regional Representative

